
Hiteon PTC General Meeting 
January 10, 2018 

  
Board Members in attendance: Marilee Shafer, Shawnna Grigsby, Laura Harding, Courtney,           
Megan, Amy Harrison, Kristin Glover 
 
Staff:  Meghan Warren, Monica Arbow 
 
Others in attendance:  Jen Caeman, Jen Torres, Jen Christy, Elizabeth Rice, Melynda Stitt,             
Heidi Cantwell, Rikki Strong, Alice Chen, Michael Jones 
  
Budget Review 
At the beginning  of the year we had roughly $83,800. This is money brought in through fund 
raising. Our largest sources are the Fun Run and Dining for Dollars. This funds teachers 
requests for curriculum and fun events for kids- assemblies, after hours events, etc.  
  
Principals Report 
Meghan- Over the winter break there was a pipe break in Jennifer Ashley’s kindergarten room. 
Pipe sprayed from the ceiling and caused extensive damage to her room and also leaked 
through the walls to the two rooms on either side. Mrs. Ashley lost almost all of her teaching 
materials. The staff quickly regrouped and moved the three classes to temporary classrooms. 
The insurance will help replace some of the materials lost. There are things that just can’t be 
purchased and/or need to be recreated. Traci Chelf took pictures of her posters and volunteers 
are needed to help recreate a few things. The kids are doing great with the change. 
  
Rikki Strong- Scholastic has a donation fund for this kind of thing- will send info to Meghan. 
  
Discussion of parking lot/ walking school busses. Parking lot is awful on rainy days. There is 
always a spike in tardies on rainy days. Discussion of orgnaizing a walking school bus. It would 
need to be done by the parents as the school cannot officially endorse things off of school 
grounds. 
  
The Field Trip Fundraiser raised $800. Did not make goal of $5000. It may be necessary to 
charge parents a couple of dollars for trips this year but at least some of the cost can be offset. 
  
Fun Run Planning begins 
Mike Jones, Fun Run Chair- A co-chair is still needed and we are working on pulling the 
committee together. The first planning committee meeting will be on Thursday, January 25, 7:00 
PM at New Seasons Progress Ridge 
  
Internet Safety Night 
Wednesday, February 7, 6:00 PM, directly before our General Meeting at 7:00. 



Safety Officer Dan Cotton will present. The information is geared to middle schooler ages but 
there are definitely lessons for elementary kids. This is a parent meeting, so please leave your 
kids at home. 
  
Student Directory 
The directory is available in hardcopy in the PTC room.  Due to privacy issues it cannot be 
distributed electronically. 
  
Open Chair Postions 
Art and Culture Night- May 23 
Communications Chair for next year. We need someone to shadow Kristin Glover because she 
won’t have a child at the school. 
  
Upcoming Events 
Dining 4 Dollar$ at Chipotle is on January 11, 4:00-8:00 PM. Chipotle- show flyer or say before 
they ring you up that you are there for Hiteon. 
 
Movie Night is on January 19. We are still looking for volunteers for set up. The movie license is 
on file at the front office, the set up request has been submitted and the movie has been rented. 
Doors open at 6 and movie starts at 6:30.  
 
Donuts for Dudes date has tentatively been set for February 9. Aaron Sarver is chairing. 
 
Hospitality Cart 
Laura Harding- There is now a cart with snacks set up in the PTC room. If you need something 
to get you buy while volunteering, please stop by and grab something. 
  
School Supplies  
Discussion of school supply box orders. Last year there didn’t seem to be much info on them 
and the order deadline was too early. Several present found that it had already passed by the 
time they went to order. We will try to get info out earlier and in more places this year. 


